
 
 

BUTTE LOCAL AGENCY FORMATION COMMISSION  
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 
Notice is hereby given by the Butte Local Agency Formation Commission that a public 
hearing will be held on Thursday, March 2, 2023, at 9:00 a.m. in the City of Oroville 
Council Chambers, located at 1735 Montgomery Street, Oroville, CA, regarding the 
following: 
 
ITEM TO BE CONSIDERED PURSUANT TO THE PROVISIONS OF GOVERNMENT 

CODE SECTION 56000, et. seq.  
and 

ITEMS DETERMINED TO BE CATEGORICALLY EXEMPT  
FROM ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW 

 
LAFCo File No. 23-08 – Drainage District #2 Dissolution.  Pursuant to Government Code 
Sections 56654 and 57077.1(c), the Board of Directors of Drainage District #2 has 
initiated the dissolution of the District involving 51 parcels encompassing an area of 7,587 
acres south and west of the unincorporated community of Nelson in western Butte 
County. The Butte Creek Drainage District will be named the successor agency to wind 
up the affairs of the district, assume its assets, and settle any outstanding debts utilizing 
available revenue. Upon dissolution on the District, the property tax share will be 
proportionally distributed to existing agencies in the Tax Rate Area. The project has been 
determined to be exempt from environmental review, pursuant to CEQA Guidelines 
Section 15320 (Changes in Organization of Local Agencies).   
 
Information regarding this project is on file and available for public viewing at the office of 
the Local Agency Formation Commission, 1453 Downer Street, Suite C, Oroville, 
California, or can be obtained by calling Shannon Costa, Deputy Executive Officer at 
(530) 538-7151, Monday through Friday between 9:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. 

  


